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White van man to go green?

Diesel van owners who drive along the Guildford stretch of the A3 more than three times a week, could be eligible for a grant to
replace their vehicle with an electric model.

Surrey County Council is working in partnership with Guildford Borough Council to deliver a £11 million National Highways
scheme, aimed at reducing high levels of pollution in the area. Applications can be made here from today (Thursday 07
September) as ‘International Day of Clean air for blue skies’ gets underway.

Vehicle dealerships that sell and lease qualifying electric light commercial vehicles are also being encouraged to apply to
participate in the scheme. Applications can be made at www.surreycc.gov.uk/a3evgrantdealer. A free event is being held for
interested dealerships in Guildford on Tuesday 12 September 2023. Tickets can be booked here.

Matt Furniss, Cabinet Member for Transport, Infrastructure and Growth said, “Reducing carbon emissions and improving
air quality is a major priority for Surrey County Council as we strive to achieve our target to be a net-zero county by 2050.
Pollution levels on this stretch of the A3 are unacceptable and we want to do all we can to improve this situation and protect the
health and wellbeing of local residents.

“I'm delighted that we are able to offer van owners a financial incentive to replace their diesel vans with electric alternatives and
to support small businesses in the switch to lower emissions. We’ll also be increasing the provision of charge points near the A3
as we are across the county.

“I encourage franchised dealers who supply light commercial electric vehicles to support this scheme and apply to be an
accredited dealership. This is an important first step in our joint work to improve air quality along the A3 and we hope to
announce further joint interventions in the near future.”

Andrew Bean, Principal Air Quality Advisor at National Highways said, “We are delighted to be working with Surrey and
Guildford Councils on this scheme. Not only are we working together to improve air quality around the A3, we are reducing
carbon emissions and helping businesses that regularly travel up and down the A3 at the same time.

“We strongly encourage all interested dealers to sign up and help deliver electric vans for local businesses and regular users of
the A3”.

Cllr Merel Rehorst-Smith, Lead Councillor for Regulatory and Democratic Services at Guildford Borough Council said,
“This scheme is one of the new measures we’re supporting to help improve air quality along the A3, benefitting Guildford and the
surrounding villages. Our officers have worked hard to get this scheme of the ground and obtain the funding for it. We hope that
local dealers and businesses will want to get involved.”

“Offering diesel van owners financial help to switch to an electric vehicle will be a real incentive for them to use a greener form of
transport.”
More information is available at www.surreycc.gov.uk/a3evgrantdealer

Image: Will Mellor - actor from White Van Man series. CC BBC
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